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Officers have conducted Off 
Road Bike patrols this 
month. 
 
Over the weekend of 25th & 26th 
February, officer responded to 
ASB bike issues by patrolling 
hotspot areas including 
Austrey, Warton, No Mans 
Heath, Atherstone, Kingsbury 
and Piccadilly.  
 
Off-road bikes were deployed 
in order to allow officers to 
patrol areas that are usually 
inaccessible by other means 
and increase the likelihood of 
being able to deal with and 
apprehend offenders.  
 
Police received a call from a 
quick-thinking member of the 
public in Piccadilly reporting off-
road bikes on public land being 
ridden in an antisocial manner 
near a children's playground.  
 
Officers attended within 
minutes with their off-road 
capability, resulting in one 
suspect being stopped and 
their bike being seized which 
they won't be getting back!! 
 
If you see this antisocial 
behaviour, please report it and 
it will be dealt with accordingly.  
 
Alternatively use the link below 
to report related issues online. 
 
https://safeinwarwickshire.com
/nuisance-motorbikes/... 
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On Tuesday 21st February, officers 
from Atherstone and Coleshill SNT 

attended Atherstone Ball Game. 
 

 
 
Whilst there, a member of the public 
reported two youths on a Motorcycle 
racing around sticking two fingers up at 
families and spectators of the game. 
Not a Motorcycle helmet in sight. 
 
The motorcycle was found dumped 
nearby thanks to another member of 
the public. It was confirmed stolen from 
Nuneaton in February.  
 
The youths were tracked by CCTV. 
Several Officers gave chase resulting 
in two stop searched and one arrested 
for theft of a motor vehicle.  
 

 
 

 
 
If you use a stolen vehicle to go see the 
ball game, we'll give you a free ride to 
Custody....but you'll have to make your 
own way home when bailed  
 
 
 

Atherstone Ball Game  Off Road Bike 
Patrols  

 
Coleshill SNT have been promoting 
Warwickshire Connected. 
 

Get connected with what is happening in 
your local area, keep up to date and get 
involved in shaping what goes on where 
you live or work. 
 
Warwickshire Connected is a free 
messaging service brought to you by 
Warwickshire Police where you decide 
when and how you hear about the issues 
that matter most to you, whether that be 
getting regular crime updates, the latest 
information on ongoing incidents and 
emergencies or learning more about what 
your local police are doing. 
 
This is also the place where you can get 
involved in helping to make your local area 
a safer place, tell us what police should be 
doing in your area, shape the initiatives that 
help to keep people and property safe and 
tell us what matters are causing your 
communities harm. 
 

Follow the link to sign up today: 
 

www.warwickshireconnected.com 
 

 
 
Also please follow our Facebook page 
where we put updates of what Atherstone 
and Coleshill Safer Neighbourhood Teams 
get up to.  
 
There are updates on going incidents, 
appeals and much more. We will be posting 
about upcoming events also so please take 
a look, see when they are and come along. 
We like to be as accessible as possible so 
using our social media page is a great way 
for us to communicate with our 
communities. 

Get Connected with 
Warwickshire Police  

https://safeinwarwickshire.com/nuisance-motorbikes/?fbclid=IwAR0ndRRt6N62E5Si8VXBlLWrjuj0ZGtvdYeVtntbhpQtKuWe1RbZe6KNaH8
https://safeinwarwickshire.com/nuisance-motorbikes/?fbclid=IwAR0ndRRt6N62E5Si8VXBlLWrjuj0ZGtvdYeVtntbhpQtKuWe1RbZe6KNaH8
http://www.warwickshireconnected.com/


 

  

Two men were arrested on suspicion of drugs 
offences after a cannabis grow was discovered at a 
property in Atherstone. 
 
We were called to Stafford Street shortly before 11.30pm 
on Friday (10 March) after a report a property had been 
broken into. Officers attended and what is believed to be 
a cannabis grow was located. 
 
A 32-year-old man from Greater London was arrested in 
Stafford Street on suspicion of drugs - cultivating 
cannabis. Shortly afterwards a 29-year-old man from St 
Albans was arrested in Grove Road on suspicion of the 
same offence. Both men have been bailed until 9 June. 
Enquiries are ongoing but if anyone has any information 
about the property or has witnessed any suspicious 
behaviour in the area recently, please get in touch. 
 

 
 
On Monday 27th February, a male was arrested in 
Nether Whitacre. 
 
A male was arrested at approximately 01:00 hours on 27th 
Feb in Nether Whitacre on suspicion of drink driving. The 
male who was driving a ford fiesta collided with a hedge 
and went into a field.  
 
He has then failed the breath test procedure. The male 
was taken to custody. 
 
On Tuesday 28th February, officers conducted a 
warrant at an address in Atherstone.  
 
A drugs warrant has been executed in the central 
Atherstone area. 
 
One person was arrested, and drugs were found in the 
property. Further arrests may follow as a result of the 
investigation....... 

 
Drink Drive and Possession Arrest 
 
On Saturday 25th February, officers were proactively 
patrolling the pubs in the North & in Atherstone.  
 
One male decided he was going to try and evade police 
after he was seen getting into a car after leaving the pub 
with his friends. Officers pulled over the vehicle in 
Atherstone not long after and the driver blew over the limit 
for alcohol as well as having some Class B drugs on his 
person.  He was arrested for driving under the influence 
of alcohol and possession of Class B. 
 
There could have been a worse outcome for all involved. 
So please, if your mate thinks they're okay to drive after 
being in the pub, tell them to walk! 
 

 
 

 
 

Arrests this month  

On Sunday 19th March, a male was arrested in 
Baddesley Ensor. 
 
A male was arrested over the weekend and remanded in 
custody for court this morning following breaching court 
bail conditions. The incident occurred in the Baddesley 
Ensor area yesterday where threats were made to 
another resident. 

 
On Saturday 18th March, a youth was arrested in 
Kingsbury. 
 
A sixteen-year-old youth was arrested at approximately 
02:00 hours on Saturday 18th March morning in the 
Kingsbury area. 
 
The male was seen in the immediate area after a 
suspected stolen BMW was found by police.  
 
On seeing officers, the suspect made off on foot but was 
detained. He was found with a face covering and gave 
officers suspected false details. 
 
Investigation is ongoing and other arrests likely to be 
made. 
 

 
 

On Monday 20th March, a male was arrested in 
Polesworth for assaulting a police officer. 
 
A male was arrested after a domestic incident at an 
address in Polesworth. Upon officersô arrival the male 
assaulted the attending officer and then been aggressive 
to other officers. 
 
Male was taken to custody. 
 
On Thursday 23rd February, a male was arrested at 
Hams Hall.  

 
A male was arrested after a company in Hams Hall has 
reported a large-scale fraud. 
 
Parcels coming into the depot were being relabelled and 
delivered to suspects linked addresses. 
 
Male was taken to custody. 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rural Crime Team  Let it snow ! 

CHARGED! 
 
A 29-year-old male from Nuneaton has been 
arrested and charged by RCT officers in relation to 
a fly tipping incident in September in the Ansley area 
of North Warwickshire.  
 
He appeared at Magistrates Court on the 3rd of 
March.  
 
#RCT #warwickshire 
 

 

 
 
 

On Patrol! 
 
Rural crime officers have been patrolling North 
Warwickshire with particular attention on Austrey 
following increased reports of hare coursing and 
anti-social behaviour involving off road bikes and 
quad bikes. 
  
#RCT 
 

 
 

Snow in March? 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/rct?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX2TJMsRrJqeaG_yLkoO8HeMihGtl8hCiiq9Pny7pB9jtYeFI9fknQ4HeVaGIQeTf17KF8ereJ1YywMW3ZYe4wgRhijvzHf48WjHNyE2R3O46Vyqc7_ONa0T-hLr4gLd8gaUEokNrNANaeMik2b4oB6f7Xs45cRGZaHC4uxGTGyavaA9EgOemp8hDUb7gr5qlYEkH_mQ3RaunkqsFRdgYO6&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/warwickshire?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX2TJMsRrJqeaG_yLkoO8HeMihGtl8hCiiq9Pny7pB9jtYeFI9fknQ4HeVaGIQeTf17KF8ereJ1YywMW3ZYe4wgRhijvzHf48WjHNyE2R3O46Vyqc7_ONa0T-hLr4gLd8gaUEokNrNANaeMik2b4oB6f7Xs45cRGZaHC4uxGTGyavaA9EgOemp8hDUb7gr5qlYEkH_mQ3RaunkqsFRdgYO6&__tn__=*NK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/rct?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZU7n8JVRIDeZsg_RWeyjcBYKzk2oMDNUz70HKfV5gHBkxScCWOUPOynEErXpZEsjT_NrjqDmTluZrXr_KQczRPzGdlMadyvvgxoVPXRW-Aqgg4VlsbPhO1K9TNGQpJ8Ac71-fLlcU358c5k3Kmw6lmTOSnUwVgj6FON_cQQNMXrngFWvAxFiCt076RYs2m4vjk&__tn__=*NK-R


  

PCSO Jenkins has been conducting high visibility 
patrols to tackle antisocial off-road biking on her beat.  
 
PCSO Jenkins has been conducting high visibility patrols in 
the Mancetter area following reports. 
  
PCSO Jenkins also had a meeting with North Warwickshire 
Borough Council to discuss methods to tackle off road bike 
concerns, this involved a joint visit to Mancetter Recreation 
Ground. 
 
Problem solving plans are being discussed.  
 

 
 

PC Redman and PCSO Jenkins from Atherstone SNT 
hold a Junior PCSO scheme at one of their schools on 
patch. 
 
Thursday 9th March was the third session of the Junior 
PCSO Scheme at Michael Drayton Junior School with 
PCSO Jenkins and PC Redman! 
 
During the session the Junior PCSOôs met PC Redman, 
they asked police related questions to learn about the role 
and was able to try on Police kit! 
 
The Junior PCSOôs are currently learning and preparing to 
conduct parking patrols with their local SNT team!  
 
Next week the Junior PCSOôs will be taking each otherôs 
fingerprints and communicating through police radios 
practicing the phonetic alphabet! 

 

 

On Friday 24th February, Officers from Coleshill SNT 
attended a Child car seat safety event at Coleshill 
Leisure Centre. 
 
Officers from Coleshill SNT, Warwickshire Fire & Rescue 
and Warwickshire Road Safety Partnership conducted 
vehicle checks at Coleshill leisure centre. Five vehicles had 
car seat checks and vehicle safety checks completed. 5 out 
of 5 vehicles all had something to be rectified.  
 
It is important that you check the safety of your vehicle on a 
regular basis. One missed error could result in life changing 
consequences.  
 
Coleshill SNT visited Corley following a report of an 
abandoned vehicleé  
 
A stripped vehicle located in Corley area. 
 
The vehicle had been stolen from the NEC and has caused 
large inconvenience to the business who were in the area 
at a trade show. 
 
Any information can be given on 101 and incident number 
53 - 21/2/23 
 

 
 
 
On Saturday 18th March, officers seized a vehicle on the 
A5. 
 
This vehicle seen driving on the A5 in North Warwickshire.  
 
Checks revealed the driver had no insurance, No tax, No 
MOT and a bald tyre. 
 
Driver reported for the offences and the vehicle seized. 
 

 

Bobbies on the beat  



 Community Engagement  

On Tuesday 7th March, PC Breeze visited a group 
at Coleshill Town Hall. 
 
PC Breeze had a great time meeting local residents 
and discussing issues at the Warm Room at Coleshill 
Town Hall. He also met with the team at Coleshill 
Hub. Both fantastic initiatives centred around an 
impeccable community spirit. 
 

 
 
PC Hughes and PCSO Scott have been in 
Atherstone town centre  promoting business 
Watch and CCTV retail radio link. 
 
We would like to welcome Hayley from  
Hollybarn Soap and Skincare to the town opening 
her new business in Market Square. 
 

 

 
Officers from Atherstone and Coleshill SNT have 
been to visit colleagues who work across the 
border for Staffordshire Police.  
 
It was great to discuss cross border problems and 
ways to tackle them together. 
 

 

Atherstone SNT visit local schools and Nursery. 

 
On Wednesday 15th March, officers from Atherstone SNT 
visited Little Stars Nursery in Mancetter!  
 
The children tried on Police uniform and looked inside Police 
vehicles, which they loved! It was lovely to engage with the 
children and visit the Nursery, thank you for our visit!  

 
 
The Junior PCSO Scheme continuesé  
 
The fourth session of the Junior PCSO Scheme at Michael 
Drayton Junior School with PCSO Jenkins and PCSO 
Hodson!  
 
During the session the Junior PCSOôs completed each 
otherôs fingerprints and used Police radios to communicate 
with each other using the phonetic alphabet. 
 
The Junior PCSOôs are currently learning and preparing to 
conduct parking patrols with their local SNT team!  
 
The next week the Junior PCSOôs will be learning about 
bullying. 

 
 

Atherstone SNT recently visited Banana Moon Nursery 
in Grendon to say hello to the children and staff. Thanks 
for inviting us. We really enjoyed it.  
 
The kids got to meet our little Police dog Rufus plus got to sit 
in the Police car. The children were so well behaved they all 
got a thank you from our control room via the police radio. 
 

 




